First Generation

1. William C. Baugh, son of William A. Baugh and Susan, was born on 20 Feb 1826 in Kentucky, died on 20 Jan 1902 in Jasper Co., Iowa² at age 75, and was buried in Sugar Grove Cemetery-Mound Prairie Twp., Jasper Co., Iowa.³

General Notes: William C. Baugh, an old gentleman well known in this community for the past thirty-three years, and highly respected by everybody, passed away last Monday evening, Jan. 20th, aged 75 years and 11 months. His death occurred at the home of his daughter, Mrs. Wellington Jackson, on South Vine Street, where he had been making his home. Father Baugh had been feeble for a long while, but his final illness was only of one week duration - having been attacked by bilious fever and inflammation of the stomach on the Monday before his death. His two daughters, Mrs. Jackson and Mrs. Harry Van Epps, were with their father constantly during his illness, but their tender care and loving ministry could not prolong the life of the aged father whom they loved so dearly.

Mr. Baugh was a native of Kentucky, having been born in that state in 1826, but the greater part of his early life was spent in Hendricks County, Indiana. In 1851 [sic-should be 1850], he was united in marriage to Miss Lucy Phillips. About thirty-three years ago they came to Jasper County, settling first in Richland Township, but for many years the family home was in this vicinity. His companion died on Aug. 5th, 1893. He leaves three daughters and one son: Susie, wife of J. Smith of Plattsmouth, Neb., Dicy, wife of Wellington Jackson, and Ada, wife of Harry Van Epps, both of this city; and Arthur A. E. Baugh, principal of the schools and Gold Hills, Nevada.

Father Baugh had been a member of the M. E. Church for many years, and has now gone to enjoy the reward for a long life of faithful work in the vineyard of the Master. The funeral services were held at the Jackson home yesterday at 1 o'clock, conducted by his pastor, Rev. J. C. Willits. ~ The Newton Record, Thursday, January 23, 1902, Page 1, Column 6

William married **Lucy Phillips**, daughter of **Johann Phillips** and **Mary Thomas**, on 12 Sep 1850 in Hendricks Co., Indiana. Lucy was born on 24 Oct 1833 in Wayne Co., Indiana, died on 05 Aug 1893 in Jasper Co., Iowa at age 59, and was buried in Sugar Grove Cemetery-Mound Prairie Twp., Jasper Co., Iowa.

General Notes: Obituary of Lucy Baugh

At the family residence, four miles northwest of Newton, on Saturday, August 5, 1893 at 11 p.m., Mrs. Lucy Baugh, wife of Mr. Wm. C. Baugh.

Mrs. Baugh, whose maiden name was Phillips, was born in Wayne Co., Indiana, October 24, 1833, and at the time of her death was aged 59 years 9 months and 11 days.

On Sept. 12th, 1850, she was married to Wm. G. Baugh, with whom she came to Iowa in 1868.

Mrs. Baugh was raised in the Society of Friends, but when 18 or 19 years of age, she united with the Baptist Church. In 1876 she united with the Methodist Episcopal Church, of which she remained a member until her death. She was the mother of five children, three sons and two daughters.

A few days before her death tidings were received of the death of a son in California.

Descendants of William C. Baugh

The funeral services were held at the family residence on Monday, Aug. 7th, conducted by Rev. E. C. Brooks, of the Methodist Episcopal Church, assisted by Rev. D. Brown of the Presbyterian Church. The remains were interred in the Metz cemetery. ~ The Newton Journal, August 9, 1893.

Children from this marriage were:

- M i. **Milton A. Baugh** was born about 1851 in Hendricks Co., Indiana.⁶
- F ii. **Mary Jane Baugh** was born on 20 Aug 1853 in Hendricks Co., Indiana, ⁷ died on 21 Jun 1870 in Jasper Co., Iowa ⁷ at age 16, and was buried in Sugar Grove Cemetery-Mound Prairie Twp., Jasper Co., Iowa. ⁸
- F iii. **Dicey E. Baugh** was born on 19 May 1854 in Hendricks Co., Indiana, 9 died on 09 Dec 1946¹⁰ at age 92, and was buried in Palo Alto Cemetery-Palo Alto Twp., Jasper Co., Iowa. 11

General Notes: 1900 U.S. Census says she had 11 children, 8 of whom were still living in 1900.

Dicey married **Wellington Jackson** on 03 Apr 1873 in Jasper Co., Iowa. ¹² Wellington was born on 16 Jan 1850 in Canada, ¹¹ died on 04 Jan 1928 in Newton, Jasper Co., Iowa ¹¹ at age 77, and was buried in Palo Alto Cemetery-Palo Alto Twp., Jasper Co., Iowa. ¹¹

General Notes: W. Jackson Dies Here This Morning

Wellington Jackson, who would have been 78 this month, died at his home, 613 South Fourth avenue west this morning at 3 o'clock following a stroke of paralysis which had confined him to his bed for several days.

Mr. Jackson is survived by his wife, Mrs. Dicy Jackson of this city. He is also survived by three sisters, Miss Rachel Jackson of Chicago, Mrs. Julia Dibble of Omaha, Mrs. Albert Howard and eight children: Miss Helen Jackson of Reno, Nev., Frs. Fanny Price of Portland, Ore., Mrs. Bernice Sprinkle of Newton, Dale Jackson of Tampa, Fla., Rollow Jackson of near Reasnor, and Ernest Jackson and Glenn Jackson both of Newton.

No funeral arrangements have been made. ~ The Newton Daily News, January 4, 1928, page 1.

To Hold Jackson Rites Tomorrow At Morgan Home

Funeral services for Wellington Jackson, who died at his home 613 South Fourth avenue West, early yesterday morning, will be held tomorrow morning at 10:30 o'clock at the Morgan Funeral home and burial will be in the Palo Alto cemetery.

Dr. G. C. Williams, pastor of the congregational church, will have charge of the services. Music will be furnished by Mrs. G. P. Hundling.

Pallbearers will include Charles Ritter, L.B. Ritter, Harvey Dolph, O.N. Green, William and Harry Sprinkle.

Descendants of William C. Baugh

Mr. Jackson is survived by his wife, Mrs. Dicy Jackson of this city. He is also survived by three sisters, Miss Rachel Jackson of Chicago, Mrs. Julia Dibble of Omaha, Mrs. Albert Howard and eight children, Miss Helen Jackson of Reno, Nev., Mrs. Fanny Price of Portland, Ore., Mrs. Bernice Wilson of Cavour, S.D., Mrs. Bessie Sprinkle of Newton, Dale Jackson of Tampa, Fla., Rollo Jackson of near Reasnor, and Ernest Jackson and Glenn Jackson, both of Newton. ~ The Newton Daily News, January 5, 1928

- F iv. **Susan E. Baugh** was born about 1855 in Hendricks Co., Indiana. ¹³ Susan married **J. Smith**.
- V. Author E. Baugh was born in Jan 1860 in Henricks Co., Indiana¹³ and died By 1920 Census¹⁵ at age 60.

Author married **Hattie Church** about 1893 in Probably California. ¹⁶ Hattie was born on 23 Oct 1871 in California ¹⁷ and died on 22 Aug 1949 in Santa Clara Co., California ¹⁸ at age 77.

- M vi. **James Baugh** was born about 1862 in Indiana. ¹⁶
- F vii. **Flora Baugh** was born about 1867 in Indiana. ¹⁶
- F viii. **Ada Mae Baugh** was born on 05 Oct 1869 in Newton, Jasper Co., Iowa, ¹⁹ died on 28 Jun 1959 in Newton, Jasper Co., Iowa¹⁹ at age 89, and was buried in Newton Union Cemetery-Newton, Jasper Co., Iowa.¹⁹

General Notes: Ada Van Epps, 89, Dies at Hospital; Rites Wednesday

Mrs. Harry (Ada) Van Epps, 89, a lifelong resident of Jasper county, died at 7:15 pm Sunday at the Skiff Memorial hospital.

Funeral services will be held at 1:30 pm Wednesday at the Johnson funeral home. Burial will be in Newton Union cemetery.

Mrs. Van Epps is survived by a son Arthur, of Dayton, O., a stepson, Percy, of Newton, a granddaugther, Mrs. William Peters of Dayton, O.; a grandson, James Van Epps, one step-grandson, William Van Epps of Chicago; and four great grandchildren.

Mrs. Van Epps was a member of the Methodist church and The Daily News Three-Quarter Century Club.

The daughter of William and Lucy Baugh, she was born October 5, 1869 south of Newton in Jasper County.

Educated in Jasper county schools, she taught schools for 15 years.

She was married January 1, 1902 to Harry Van Epps, who preceded her in death in 1931. ~ The Newton Daily News, June 29, 1959, page 1.

Ada married **Harry Van Epps** on 01 Jan 1902 in Newton, Jasper Co., Iowa.²⁰ Harry was born on 06 Oct 1861,¹⁹ died on 27 Apr 1931¹⁹ at age 69, and was buried in Newton Union Cemetery-Newton, Jasper Co., Iowa.¹⁹

Descendants of William C. Baugh

F ix. **Vinnie Myrtle Baugh** was born Cal 19 Jun 1872 in Jasper Co., Iowa,²¹ died on 18 Mar 1874 in Jasper Co., Iowa²¹ about age 1, and was buried in Saum Cemetery-Buena Vista Twp., Jasper Co., Iowa.²¹

Noted events in her life were:

- She was buried in Saum Cemetery-Buena Vista Twp., Jasper Co., Iowa. ²¹ Baugh, Vinnie Myrtle d 18 Mar 1874 age 1yr 8mo 27 da, Dau of W.C. & L. Baugh
- F x. **Eltie Pearl Baugh** was born Cal 02 Jun 1876 in Jasper Co., Iowa, ²¹ died on 03 Apr 1877 in Jasper Co., Iowa, ²¹ and was buried in Saum Cemetery-Buena Vista Twp., Jasper Co., Iowa. ²¹

William next married **Spicy Amos** on 22 Aug 1895 in Newton, Jasper Co., Iowa. ²² Spicy was born about 1826 in Illinois. ²³

Source Citations

- 1. Estimation, based on age at time of death as stated in his obituary.
- 2. *Obituary*, based on date of obituary as published in the newspaper.
- 3. Estimation, based on fact his wife and a daughter are buried there.
- 4. Marriage Records, Indiana State Library.
- 5. Obituary, of Lucy Phillips Baugh.
- 6. Census, 1860 U.S. Census, Union, Hendricks, Indiana.
- 7. Tombstone.
- 8. Cemetery Records, Sugar Grove Cemetery.
- 9. Census, 1860 U.C. Census, Union, Hendricks, Indiana. Census.
- 10. Jasper County, Iowa Cemetery Book, Palo Alto Twp., page 7. Obituary, of Dicy Baugh Jackson.
- 11. Jasper County, Iowa Cemetery Book, Palo Alto Twp., page 7.
- 12. Marriage Records, Jasper Co., Iowa Marriages 1869-1878, page 240.
- 13. Census, 1860 U.C. Census, Union, Hendricks, Indiana.
- 14. Obituary, of William C. Baugh.
- 15. Census, 1920 U.S. Census, Santa Clara Co., California.
- 16. Census.
- 17. Census. Death Records, California Death Index 1940-1994.
- 18. Death Records, California Death Index 1940-1994.
- 19. Cemetery Records, Newton Union Cemetery On-line.
- 20. Obituary, of Ada Van Epps.
- 21. Jasper County Genealogical Society, *Jasper County Iowa Cemeteries Buena Vista & Richland Townships* (Des Moines, Iowa: Iowa genealogical Society, 2000), Saum Cemetery: 32.
- 22. Marriage Records, Jasper Co., Iowa Marriage Records 1880-1899, #3269.
- 23. Marriage Records, See her marriage record.